

Date: March 22, 2018

Location: Mulligans Sports Bar & Grill, 16707 State

Highway 32, Lakewood, WI

54138

Phone: (715) 276-3125

Pirates of the Northwoods

Meeting Notes

Social reminder: Thursday, April 12, 2018, 6:30 p.m. at Animal's Bear Trail

March 22, 2018 minutes:

Present: Bob & Toni Stastny, Jay Saunders, Don Garner, Lee Ann Anderson, Archie & Kitti Orchel, Dan & Sherri Guendert, President Dan DeMoulin, Bob MacIntosh, Glenn & Jeanne Downer, Don Demmith and Diane Abts

Vice President election: via secret ballot, Jay Saunders was re-elected our vice president for the next two years. Our thanks to Jay for his past and continuing service and also to Glenn Downer for throwing his hat in the ring. Don Demmith ran unopposed and will serve as our treasurer for the next two years. Thanks to Don for his continuing service also.

President Dan reminded everyone of an upcoming event at The Old Town Hall. We will be having a bean bag toss from 1 to 3 p.m. on Sunday, April 22. No skill needed so no one has an excuse not to attend.

Up coming cleanups are also planned. We don't have dates yet for the Mountain fire tower or the fish hatchery clean ups, but Dan Guendert sent me three tentative dates for the highway clean up. The dates are Sunday, May 6, Sunday, May 20, and Saturday, May 26 (Memorial Day weekend). Please check your calendars and we will decide the date at our April 26 meeting at Mulligan's.

Bob MacIntosh and Lee Ann Anderson talked about the upcoming Nicolet Walk/Run which will be held Saturday, June 16. Nicolet Plastics will once again sponsor the Walk/Run with the Parrot Heads co-sponsoring. Bob said he will add a postscript to the sponsor letter that will be sent out by the new Nicolet CEO. Lee Ann said she will be taking over the check book.

President Dan said he would like to get our new pirate ship in the Mountain Memorial weekend parade. It was suggested he contact the School House bar for more information.

Don Demmith said he would like us to buy one or more raffle tickets for the small house that Habitat for Humanity is building. It was decided to buy five tickets at \$1 was decided to buy five tickets at \$10 each. If, by chance, we win the house, we will have fun deciding what to do with it.

Jay said he plans to write an article for "The Beacon" stating what the club has done for the community and we can do. Kitti said she has submitted "Save the Date" articles for the Walk/Run for the last two years and "The Beacon" has not run them. Buying ads for the Walk/Run was discussed and will be decided at a later date. Toni said she will put the information on our Facebook page and on our website. Lee Ann said the info is also on Nicolet Plastics website.

Since we did not have a Christmas party this year, it was decided that we have a picnic this summer. After discussion, it was decided we should have a community picnic and invite everyone to join us so we can explain ourselves and possibly increase our membership.

Jay said if anyone hears of anyone needing small home repairs done like wheel chair ramps built to please bring contact information to his attention or to President Dan's. We can do Make A Difference Day projects at any time of the year.

Hope everyone had a nice Easter and hope to see you at the April 12 social and the April 22 bean bag toss. Just thought of something else--HAPPY APRIL FOOL'S DAY.

Oh, if you haven't paid your dues, please let me know when I might expect them or your name will be omitted from the list. (Couples - \$25; singles - \$15 and make checks out to Parrot Heads of the Northwoods PHC.) Thanks.

Kitti Orchel, Secretary

16156 Peninsula Lane Mountain, WI 54149-9791 (715) 276-2889

President Dan said he would like to get our new pirate ship in the Mountain Memorial weekend parade. It was suggested he contact the School House bar for more information.

Don Demmith said he would like us to buy one or more raffle tickets for the small house that Habitat for Humanity is building. It was decided to buy five tickets at \$checking account for the event. After discussion, it was decided to do away with the reduced team rate. Each year sponsorship has been decreasing and we don't make any money when people sign up as a team so it is time to drop the reduced rate. Lee Ann said the prices for 2 and 3 extra large shirts will also be raised. She handed out brochures that members can start circulating and she will have more, along with sign up brochures, at the April 12 social. If you need brochures before the social, just give Lee Ann a call at Nicolet Plastics. Her direct number is 715-276-4269.